

FRIDAY 8TH JULY 2016 THE MILL MESSENGER

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,

Year 6 children have had their residential this week staying at Hindleap Warren in Forest Row. They have taken part in a range of activities designed to promote team building, risk taking, collaboration, problem solving, leaving their comfort zone, and lots and lots of FUN! Mud was the order of the day crawling through ditches and sunken pipes, then onto climbing, high and low ropes, bush craft, and so much more. I went to visit yesterday and the report from the teachers and staff from the site made me smile. The children have been ambassadors for the school and have strengthened the bonds they have with one another. Well done and thank you to the Year 6 team. For those children in year 6 who remained at school, they have been in the PR world, researching, designing, making, pitching and evaluating a marketing tool for the school. They will be pitching their campaign to myself and Mr. Small on Monday. Good luck!

Today the rain held off and we were able to run our final sports day. Year 3 and 4 have patiently waited and were able to compete after the $3^{\rm rd}$ time of trying! Thank you to all those who took part and to the parents as always for your support. Monday's assembly will be a sporting one where we will share the overall winning house for this year's sports week.

I need some help! I am looking for any budding volunteers who could spare a few hours in the last week of term helping us organise and sort the learning environments. I have many corridors and rooms that could do with a "de-clutter" and "redesign" in preparation for the movement of classrooms in September. If you feel you could offer a few spare hours, please let Shelley on reception know. Thank you



Furthermore, we still have a vacancy on the Governing Body for a parent governor. If you would like to find out more about the role and what is expected, please speak with our Clerk to the governors, Mrs. Cootes on reception.

Please can I also remind parents to help us follow the school rules. One of which is respect. Can I ask parents to please not use their mobile phones till away from the classrooms and outdoor learning environments. Enjoy your weekend whatever you may be doing!

Kind regards,

Muye.

Mr. Matt Lecuyer - Headteacher head@themmill-tkat.org

A journey of a thousand miles begins with a single step." Confuscious

Stars of the Week:

Congratulations to: Charlie, Dolton, Alayan, Kian, Ali, Mason, Veronika, Cory, Harley, Amy, Mihnea, Azraa, William. And to all those pupils in Year 6 who didn't go on Hindleap, in Riley & Da Vinci Class. Well done you all are stars!

House Cup Winners:

Congratulations all Houses for being this week's champions! I hope you are proud of all you efforts. You continue to inspire me and live up to our motto of "forever proud!"

Attendance Cup Winners

Thank you Hokusai class for being our winners this week with 97.2%. Well done to all!



Key Dates:

Summer Fair – Friday 15th July 2-4pm Non Uniform day – Friday 15th July Year 6 Leavers BBQ – Tuesday 19th July 3:15pm Last day of Summer Terms: Friday 22nd July